
From: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Smith, AustinAustinSmith@gov.sc.gov
Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov
Glaccum, DavidDavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/25/2016 7:24:36 AM
Subject: Fwd: Contraband Cell Phones

I don't remember where we left it, but we have talked about sending a letter from the governor to 
federal officials on this issue. If that letter went out - and I apologize for not having a better memory - 
will someone send it over to Chaney and me? I'd like to be able to look at any previously 
used/approved language from our office on this issue to guide our feedback on the release 
referenced below. 

Rsg


Rob Godfrey
Office of Gov. Nikki Haley

Begin forwarded message:


From:  Brendan Carr <Brendan.Carr@fcc.gov>

Date:  February 25, 2016 at 7:16:34 AM EST

To: "Godfrey, Rob" <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>, "Glaccum, David" <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.
gov>

Cc: "Adams, Chaney" <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Subject: Re: Contraband Cell Phones

Thanks, that works. 

-- Brendan

From: Godfrey, Rob
Sent: Thursday, February 25, 2016 4:28 AM
To: Glaccum, David
Cc: Brendan Carr; Adams, Chaney
Subject: Re: Contraband Cell Phones

Thanks for passing along this draft. 

Chaney and I will discuss this today and get you back any changes. I anticipate we'll have edits 
to the governor's quote. Let us know of anything else you need from our team. 

Rob 
 

Rob Godfrey
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Office of Gov. Nikki Haley

On Feb 24, 2016, at 12:34 PM, Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Brendan - Thanks for sending over.  I have copied our press team to this email. 
 
Rob/Chaney – attached is a draft release FCC Commissioner Pai plans to send out this coming Monday 
announcing the April field hearing.    
 
From: Brendan Carr [mailto:Brendan.Carr@fcc.gov] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 11:39 AM
 
To: Glaccum, David
 
Subject: RE: Contraband Cell Phones
 
Thanks David.
 
Here’s a draft of our release.  You will see that I roughed in quotes for Governor Haley.  Obviously, we 
defer entirely to you all on that, I just thought I would throw something out there.  Feel free to change or 
revise those quotes entirely.
 
Happy to discuss. 
 
Thanks again. 
 
-- Brendan
(202) 418-1733
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